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GK REPORT  Br. Howard Gallivan 
 
Dear Brother Knights,  

We are taught that everything of a worldly nature has a beginning and an end, and as living beings we exist 
to experience the joy and sadness that result from subtle, unpredictable changes that occur in life.   As I write 
this article for our bulletin, I want to acknowledge the sadness that we all feel at the passing of Brother Art 
Arsenault.   It was unpredictable and heartbreaking.  Anyone who has ever met Art knows that he was more 
than just a good man and good friend.  He was much more! He was a great humanitarian who was sensitive to 
the needs of all and did his best to make this world a better place.  A legacy he left us is the example he set, “to 
be active in making this a better world”.  Let us renew our efforts to do this in honour of him.     

The Knights of Columbus will begin a new fraternal year on July 01, 2010 which will end on June 30, 2011.  
On behalf of the council executive and directors, I want to thank all of you for making the past fraternal year 
2009/2010 a great success. Our council is successful because of the many members and wives who step up to 
the plate and who give of their time to assist in the numerous tasks we set forth.  Thank you so much!  We also 
appreciate and understand that there are many members who have priority commitments that prevent them 
from giving more of their time and we want to thank you for doing what you can when you can.  Without your 
help we couldn‟t have accomplished what we have done.  We need everyone!  

This year we are planning on putting out a “Fraternal Year 
Event Calendar” which will enable you to see a long way 
beforehand what will take place and enable you to schedule your 
time to work at these events.  Hopefully this will give more 
members an opportunity to participate.  Another purpose for the 
calendar is to help us spread out activities and not overload 
events in a particular month.  There is much to do and I know we 
will do well because of you!   

The last quarter of this fraternal year has been amazing.  I 
am almost afraid to summarize what the council accomplished 
for fear of overlooking an event.   

 Our Membership Director, Mike Gallagher, led us 

through our final membership blitz and we initiated 17 members for the total year --  recognized with an 

award at the State Convention.  

 Our Youth Director, Shaun Tymchuk, led us through perhaps our most successful year in the Free 

Throw Basket Ball Tournament and put our recently purchased BBQ to use by cooking for youth events 

at our schools and the Diocesan Youth Development event.   

 In addition to this we presented our scholarship awards at Holy Cross and merit awards at three local 

schools, and not to forget the rosaries and prayers cards we present to the children taking their First 

Communion. Thank you, Armand Bedard.   

Our council is successful because of 

the many members and wives who step 
up to the plate and who give of their 
time…. 

Without your help we couldn‟t have 

accomplished what we have done.  We 
need everyone! 

Our new fraternal year is going to be 

productive and fun. 
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 Our Car Raffle chairmen Dale Tuepah and Howard Gallivan presented State with a Cheque for 

$11,940.00 for ticket sales.   

 Bill Coppens and Father Leo led us in the Dedication to our newly erected Memorial to Life and Bill also 

presented us with the best Third Degree our council has ever managed.   

 In addition to all this, our council represented by Aubert Pereira coordinated a joint effort with other 

church groups to celebrate the “Year for Priests”, which was the highlight of year for our church 

community. 

 In addition, there were the Roses for Life Sale, the Yard Sale, the Steak BBQ, and the Strawberry 

Social which all added money to our Treasurer‟s Account which will enable us to give more than ever to 

Charity.  Many Thanks to our Program Director Garry Davis and chairmen Phil Healey, Chris Huff  and 

Garnet Huff for running these great events.   

 To top all of this off, we elected a new executive under the expert direction of Brothers Hank Noonan 

and Walter Genereux .  The list of newly elected and appointed officers to date is given later in this 

Newsletter  

Our new fraternal year is going to be productive and fun.  How can we miss with these leaders and your 
participation! 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
 

CHAPLAIN’S REMARKS  Fr. Leo Byrne 
 
Brother Knights, 

 
“If you don’t know what to do keep going to meetings…” Peter Maurin. 

 
We should be praying fervently for the leaders of the world who met for the G8 and G 20   in Canada this past 
month. I am not one of those Nay Sayers who condemn such gatherings. 
 
There is something important about face-to-face community. Those who suggest the Internet alternative to G8 
and G 20 would also “attend” Sunday Mass on TV or the Internet. 
 
Peter Maurin  - a co founder with Dorothy Day of the Catholic Worker Movement said,   “When you don’t know 
what to do keep going to meetings. That’s where the Holy Spirit came – at a meeting”. 
 
 When the bishops of the Roman Catholic Church began their meeting in Rome in October 1962 many people 
yawned. Four years later (and now nearly 50 years later) no one is yawning. 
 
I know part of your work in the Knights of Columbus is attending meetings. I am not usually a cheerleader of 
meetings, especially long meetings!!! 
 
I am convinced when I hear Peter Maurin say, “The Holy Spirit came at a meeting”. Room D is not an upper 
Room but the Holy Spirit can reach there too!! 
 
Chaplain, 
 
Father Leo Byrne 
 
 

OUTGOING PROGRAMME DIRECTOR’S REPORT  Br. Garry Davis  
 

My replacement as Program Director has been named so it is time for me to step out of the limelight. He is 
none other than Phil Healey. Over the past 2 years, Phil and his wife, Madeline, have hosted the Valentines 
dance which has been fairly successful.  Phil also took over the job of organizing the set up, take down, and 
maintenance of the Nativity Scene from Br. Marvin Baker last year.  I feel confident that Phil will do an excellent 
job in his newly appointed position as Program Director. He needs your assistance to successfully carry out his 
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mandate. I will always be available to help Phil whenever he needs assistance. You can never completely get 
rid of the hot potato man. 

My final report includes financial statements involving our various events lately.  We collected $370.20 from 
the Roses for Life campaign during the first couple of weekends in May. This was followed by the Yard Sale in 
which we raised $2,779.38 from sales. Our Steak Barbeque on June 5

th
 resulted in a total income of $1,309.50 

after expenses. The success of any program is not only based on the amount of money that is raised. It is also 
based on how well it is received by the parishioners of St. Paul the Apostle and our membership. To round out 
the fraternal year we are putting on our annual Strawberry Social. I‟m very pleased with the results of these 
activities as well as the other activities that have been put on throughout this fraternal year. This has been a 
very successful year for me and it has happened because of the many hours of hard work that you and your 
spouses have put into these projects. I can‟t begin to name all those who have offered their services.  Please 
accept my sincere thanks for your help because it is greatly appreciated.  

                    On July 1
st 

, I will be taking on the responsibilities of Faithful Navigator of the Archbishop James V. Cleary 
Assembly here in Kingston. It is an honor that I was not expecting but I do intend to put my whole heart and 
mind into the performance of those duties. However I never intend to abandon Council #9652. I will continue 
attending the meetings and helping as much as possible in the scheduled programs coming up.  Again I thank 
all those who have participated in the various programs put on over the past fraternal year. May God bless you! 
Vivat Jesus  
 
 

INCOMING PROGRAMME DIRECTOR  2010-2011  Br. Phil Healey 

 
 My brother Knights:  As we begin a new fraternal year it is my hope that it will be a successful one.  This 

will only be accomplished with the support of you, the members.  The Activities Directors will be calling on you 
throughout the year seeking your help in carrying out the many functions that we have planned for our council.  
Please come forward and give them your assistance.  Please consider taking on a chairman‟s' role when 
asked.  Yes it is a lot of work!  Yes we are all busy!  But many hands make light work.  If we all work together, 
the work becomes fun. 
Brother Phil Healey,  Program Director (2010-2011) 
Vivat Jesus! 

 
CHANCELLORS’ REPORT  Br. Val Dumais 
 
Opening thought for the month:  “Choose to take control of your life.  If you don‟t, someone else will.” 
 
During the month of July, we shall be celebrating the birthdays of 24 member Knights and spouses, and 16 
wedding anniversaries.  In August, we shall celebrate 26 birthdays and 16 wedding anniversaries.  Those 
Brother Knights celebrating birthdays 60 years or more, and those couples celebrating anniversaries of 40 years 
or more are listed here.  A complete list is found later in this Newsletter. 
 
The 60‟s Club 
July:  Joe Roddy (16

th
) and Marcel Picard (26

th
) 

August:  Phil Healey (18
th
) 

 
The 70‟s Club 
July:  Val Dumais (3

rd
),  Fred Watson (13

th
) 

  Raymond Vignola (18
th
) and Don Kinsella (22

nd
) 

 
Notable Anniversaries: 

Anniversaries of note during July: 
46 years Margaret and Paul Spooner  (4

th
) 

49 years Beatrice and Gord Costello (22
nd

) 

Anniversaries of note during August: 
47 years Kathleen and Tom Callery (17

th
) 

53 years Margaret and Fred Happy (31
st
) 

 
Please keep in your prayers our Brother Knights and their family members who are sick at this time, especially 
Dick LaViolette, Megan Cross, Tim Culleton, Bryson Hughes, Mickey Martin, Gerry Frenken, Bernie Killoran and 
Gerry Steenburgh. 
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Friend and Sir Knight Arthur Arsenault died on the 19
th
 June.  We pray for Barb and her family, and know that 

Art will continue to guide Council 9652 in the years ahead.  We also mourn the death of Bryson Hughes, who 
died on the 29

th
 June.  Our condolences to his wife Ruth. 

On the 4
th
 May, Bernice Savage (Tom) lost her mother, Helen Markiewicz, and on the 17

th
 June Gerry Boutilier 

(Susan) lost his father, Roy.  We pray that Helen, Roy, Bryson  and Art may meet their Saviour and Friend, 
Jesus Christ.  May they rest in peace. 
 
Closing thought for the month:  We stumble and fall constantly, even when we are most enlightened.  But when 
we are in true spiritual darkness, we do not even know that we have fallen. 
Vivat Jesus 
 

FIRST DEGREE REPORT (July ’09 to June ’10) Br. Walter Genereux (Team Captain) 

 
St. Paul the Apostle First Degree team performed three Degrees during the past year and initiated 16 new 
members, 12 into our own Council.  Once again I would like to congratulate all my team members for their 
dedication and patience in performing their parts, despite the many date changes due to unforeseen 
circumstances.   
 
Your present First degree team is as follows: 
 
 
Grand Knight Wayne Conway  Inside Guard  

Deputy Grand Knight Howard Gallivan  Warden Aides Gerry Steenburgh, Marvin Baker 

Chancellor Walter Genereux  Banner Bearer Paul Michiels 

Financial Secretary Valmore Dumais, Garry Davis  Music Man Hank Noonan 

Warden Phil Healey    

 
Thanks to Pierre Brunet and Christopher Huff who have volunteered to fill in where needed.   We are constantly 
looking for new members to help on our Degree team, since a back up for each position would be ideal.  Anyone 
interested is asked to contact Walter Genereux or Howard Gallivan. 
At this time, I should like to congratulate the past Executive for doing an outstanding job, and to welcome the 
new Executive.  Please give them your total support. 
Vivat Jesus 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 
    
Parish Celebration – Year for Priests 
 
The parish celebration in connection with the Year for Priests went off successfully.  It was organized jointly by 
the Knights, Catholic Women‟s League, Women‟s Group and Alpha, with, of course, the cooperation and 
assistance of Fr. Byrne.  Fourteen priests from the Central Deanery attended, as well as Archbishop Spence.    
Br. Aubert Pereira raised a toast to the Priests, and Fr. Michael Reed of Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview, 
responded.  The potluck supper was great, as are all such suppers. 

The entertainment that followed was really excellent, and displayed the wealth of talent that exists in the 
parish.  Marie Kotanko started off with a song.  The Philippino Bibliawit Choir, including Br. Vincente Trinidad, 
entertained with three songs, sung so well.  Then, the Portuguese Folk Dancers from our Lady of Fatima Church 
dazzled with their great dancing.  Our own Br. Tony Godinho was right in there as one of the dancers.  Following 
this, Br. Larry Raycroft gave us his own musical stylings, singing and accompanying himself on the keyboard.  
The final act was a sing-along led by Br.Chris Forster.   
 

Brother Knights in the News 
 
Brs. Chris Forster and Tony Vella were honoured by the Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic District School 
Board at its recent Recognition Dinner.  Br. Chris received the Contribution to Catholic Education Award, while 
Br. Tony received the Katharine Award. 
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Chris, the coordinator of pastoral services at Holy Cross School, has led many social justice initiatives, is on the 
Archdiocesan Justice and Peace Commission, and leads the annual Holy Cross mission trip to Jamaica.  For 
many years, our Council has donated towards the Jamaica trip.   
 
Tony‟s award, named for the late Katherine Splinter, recognizes charitable efforts that honour the spirit of giving.  
Tony has given presentations about the life and work of his great uncle, St. George Preca of Malta.  He also 
taught intermediate students to design and build furniture.  
 
Congratulations to both Chris and Tony for this recognition of their efforts. 
 

 
ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS 
 
Sincerest Congratulations to those members and wives celebrating birthdays. 
 
July Birthdays – the dates are noted, so if you meet them, extend greetings!! 
Catherine Hill (1

st
), Pat Laverty (1

st
), Frances Frenken (2

nd
), Val Dumais (3

rd
), Leona Francis (7

th
), Marie Forster 

(10
th
), Josie Zanchelli (10

th
), Patricia Roddy (11

th
), Marie Baker (12

th
), Fred Watson (13

th
), Anne Dorion (14

th
), 

Noe Roddy (16
th
), Lyne Tuepah (16

th
), Carlos Vicente (17

th
), Raymond Vignola (18

th
), Terrence Finn (19

th
), Tom 

Savage (22
nd

), Don Kinsella (22
nd

), Jennifer Anderson (24
th
), Ann Lodge (25

th
), Neal Hill (26

th
), Marcel Picard 

(26
th
), Jacqueline Laverty (26

th
), Sean Kelly (30

th
). 

 
August Birthdays 
Luke McEachnie (1

st
),  Jennifer Farah (2

nd
), Doris Tessier (2

nd
), Theresia Hamilton (8

th
), Pamela Large (8

th
), Lee 

Anderson (10
th
), Margaret Happy (12

th
), Anna Joseph (15

th
), Troy Bickerstaffe (15

th
), Eric Roy (15

th
), Chris Huff 

(15
th
), Michael Mombourquette (16

th
), Phil Healey (18

th
), Robert Francis (18

th
), Tony Zuber (19

th
), John 

Heffernan (19
th
), Anthema Brown (20

th
), Colleen Crosss (23

rd
), Anne Soini (23

rd
), Richard Menard (25

th
), Lise 

Gallagher (23
rd

), Sean Flynn (26
th
), Tom Hunter (27

th
), Doris Flynn (28

th
), Trudy Potvin (28

th
). 

 
Anniversary greetings and congratulations for July and August also to those listed below. 

 

JULY Years Date AUGUST Years Date

Jacqueline and Pat Laverty 34 3rd Doris and Sean Flynn 23 1st

Marcella and Michael Smith 17 3rd Lisa and Troy Bickerstaffe 14 3rd

Margaret and Paul Spooner 46 4th Karen and David Fry 9 3rd

Cheryl and Sean Kelly 14 5th Beverly and Gerald Majoras 35 16th

Dorothy and Peter Wadeck 20 5th Merl and Philippe Trottier 8 17th

Anna and John Hickey 28 7th Kathleen and Tom Callery 47 17th

Marie and Chris Forster 27 16th Valerie and Reg Gore 36 17th

Holly and John Heffernan 28 17th Shelna and Ken Burns 4 19th

Anne and Allan Soini 39 18th Colleen and Ken Cross 13 19th

Nadia and Mike Gundert 1 18th Kim and Tom Sampson 6 21st

Maria and Chuck Lunn 26 21st Lucia and Tony Godinho 23 22nd

Beatrice and Gord Costello 49 22nd Janet and Terrence Finn 31 22nd

Karen abd Robert Cadieux 13 23rd Anthema and Angus Brown 35 23rd

Susan and Gerald Boutilier 33 26th Carolyn and Jeffrey Knight 26 25th

Jennine and Tony Zuber 8 27th Jennifer and George Farah 5 27th

Rose and Tim Culleton 31 29th Margaret and Fred Happy 53 31st  
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PICTURES THAT TELL OF COUNCIL EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS:   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
[Photos, Pgs. 6,7: Fred Happy]

In Respect of Life 
 

 
Last year Council 9652 placed a Memorial to Life on the front lawn, near the church sign. 
There was a formal dedication of this memorial in June, with Fr. Leo Byrne leading a short 

prayer service. As can be seen, attendees ranged from the very young to the older parishioners. 

 
Aaron Gundert attended the Memorial to Life 
dedication, with his parents Nadia and Mike 

 
Refreshments after the dedication had an 

appropriately decorated cake 

 
Br. Donald Doherty receiving his Life Member card from 
Br. Armand Bedard, with DGK Mike Gallagher looking 

on. 

 
Degree Certificate presentations:  DGK Mike 

Gallagher with Tom Callery, Michel Renaud, Scott 
Arnold and Richard Renaud 
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[Photos: Fred Happy] 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Third Degree – Sponsors and Members 

Back row:  Sponsors Richard Farrell, Paul Michiels, Tom 
Penning and Garnet Huff 
Middle row:  Mike McKale, Chris Huff, Richard Renaud, 
Michel Renaud, Peter Wadeck, Robert Generoux 
Front row:  Edgar Guanzon, David Fry, Pierre Brunet, Tom 
Callery 

 

 
Recruitment is a high priority with the Knights, and 
Garry Davis received a certificate from State for his 
recruitment efforts.  Grand Knight Howard Gallivan 

made the presentation. 

 
At the State Convention, our Council received an award for 
recruitment (127% of quota). Here are the recruiters:  Garry 
Davis, Garnet Huff, Richard Farrell, Tom Penning, Shaun 

Tymchuk, Mike Gallagher and Howard Gallivan. 
DGK Mike Gallagher was our Membership Director. 

Yeah, Mike!  Take a bow!! 
 

 
Another award was an Honourable Mention for the 
Newsletter.  Here are Howard Gallivan, and Aubert 

Pereira with the plaque. 

 
The Knights BBQ team at the Diocesan Youth Conference 

held at Holy Cross School. 
From L-R:  Michael Beeman, Shaun Tymchuk, Mike 

Gallagher, Terry Finn, Phil Healey, Aubert Pereira and 
Troy Roques 

 
Serving lunch at Holy Cross (seen from the top) 

Phoebe Pereira, Madeline Healey, Phil Healey, and 
other Knights. 

The Knights‟ aprons and vests sure catch the eye. 
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[Photos:  Top two, Hank Noonan;  bottom four, Fred Happy] 

 

 
The annual Yard Sale – Here it is!! 

Kudos to all who helped – accepted items, priced 
items, moved from garage to yard,  

 
The annual Yard Sale/BBQ/Bake Sale exceeded 
expectations.  Here are Shaun Tymchuk, Bill Shafer 
and Tony Vella getting the BBQ ready. 

. 

 
Garnet Huff, Marvin Baker and Marie Baker serving at 

the Strawberry Social 

 
Our perennial chefs, Jim Lawrence and Marvin Baker, 

serving steaks at the Steak BBQ in June 

 
Our Ladies!  What would we do without them? 

Here are Mary Gallant and Marie Baker whipping up 
a batch of cream to go with the strawberries. 

 
Jim Lawrence serving some younger, happy 

customers at the Steak BBQ. 
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[Photos:  Fred Happy] 

 

 

 

 
[Photos:  Fred Happy]

 
Three generations of Gallivans enjoying their meal at 

the Steak BBQ  

 
Anne Heemskerk, Diocesan Youth Coordinator, was 
so enthused with the Knights‟ participation, that she 

came to a meeting to thank the Council and give 
some details about the Youth Conference 

Council 9652 
Fish Fry 

Fri. 27th August, 5 – 7 pm 
 

with 

 
Details later in august 

 
Chair:  Br. Mike Gallagher 
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Calendar of upcoming events 

 

JULY   

Thurs 1
st
  CANADA DAY Parade, Princess Street 

Tues 6
th

 Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm 

Thurs 8
th

 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm 

Thurs 15
th

 Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm 

Tues 27
th

 Regular “Exec” Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm 

 

AUGUST   

Tues 3
rd

  Regular Business Meeting, Rm. D, 7 pm 

Sun 8
th

  Seminarians’ Dinner, Our Lady of Fatima Church 

Thurs 12
th

 Fourth Degree Assembly Meeting, St. Mary’s, 7 pm 

Mon 16
th

 Deadline for submissions for Sept/Oct Newsletter 

Thurs 17
th

 Fourth Degree Exec. Meeting, Tompkns, 7 pm 

Fri 27
th

 Fish Fry – mark this date on your calendars!! 

Tues 31
st
  Regular “Exec” Meeting, Tompkins, 7 pm 

 
 
 
Editor’s Note  Br. Aubert Pereira 
 
The last two months have been eventful.  There have been several events sponsored by the Council (see 
Programme Director‟s Report above).  There have been two recent deaths, Br. Bryson Hughes and Br. Art 
Arsenault.  Br. Art was involved heavily in Council, District and Parish.  A past Grand Knight of Council 9652, 
current District Deputy of District #93, Chair of the parish Property Committee, active in Family and Pro-Life 
matters, he was a real influence for good in this parish.  Our sympathies go out to Barbara and her family.  Br. 
Bryson died after a long illness.  Our sympathies to Ruth. 
 
Last month I listed three new members who had just taken their 1

st
 Degree, but there was no „photo.  This was 

due to your editor‟s ignorance/negligence, in that the picture looked good on the screen, but did not print well in 
black & white.  So, this month, a new photo is published, courtesy of Hank Noonan.  Thank you, Hank! 
 
Because of the number of events during June/July, there are a lot more „photos available.  So, there is an extra 
page to this Newsletter. 
 
Last year our Council had its first Fish Fry to raise money for a parish in Nicaragua.  It was so successful, that 
the event is being repeated – but this year it is a Council event. 
 

So, FISH FRY – Friday 27
th

 August!   Mark this date on your calendars!! 
 
The months of July and August are fairly uneventful re. Council activities.  However, it is vacation time.  So, to 
all of you going on trips, or staying close to home, I hope you have an enjoyable summer, and that we see you 
in September. 
Vivat Jesus! 
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Mission Statement 

 
We, the Knights of Columbus, Council 9652, St. Paul the Apostle, strive to deepen 
our relationship with Christ and each other by promoting God’s work.  We support 

our Bishop, Priests and Community by holding fast to our mission as Catholic 
laymen. 

 
We provide support to widows and children of deceased members who die an 

untimely death, and foster fraternal spirit. 

In Memoriam – Br. Art Arsenault 
 
 

 
At the funeral, the 4

th
 Degree Knights provided an Honour Guard. 

The casket is shown entering the Church, with Barb and her family following. 
Our sympathies go out to Barb and her family. 

In Memoriam – Br. Bryson Hughes 
Br. Bryson Hughes died on the 29

th
 June.   

Condolences from Council 9652 to Ruth. 
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The Council website is at: 
www.kofc9652.com 
 
Please visit it to download the 
newsletter as well as view the 
calendar of events 
 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 
Your comments, suggestions and submissions are always most welcome.  
Please note that the deadline for submissions is the 20

th
 of the month.  You 

can contact the Editor of the Newsletter as follows: 
E-mail:  aub_per13@hotmail.com      Tel:  613 – 634 7228 
Regular mail:  986, Pinewood Place, Kingston,  ON  K7P 1L5 
Thank you!       Br. Aubert Pereira 

 
Council 9652 Officers elected for 2010 – 2011 

Grand Knight Howard Gallivan 384 7948 

Deputy Grand Knight Terry Finn 634 0173 

Chancellor Val Dumais 544 2677 

Recorder Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Treasurer Pat Laverty 389 9735 

Advocate John Gallant 389 9899 

Warden Pierre Brunet 384 1293 

Inside guard Neal Hill 634 8465 

Outside Guard Gerry Simpson 531 3491 

Trustee (3 yrs) Bill Coppens 634 0375 

Trustee (2 yrs) Ray Smith 634 1891 

Trustee (1 yr) Dale Tuepah 389 2174 

Council Officers Appointed 

Chaplain Fr. Leo Byrne 389 8222 

Financial Secretary Armand Bedard 548 7936 

Lecturer Tim Culleton 536 1033 

Captain, 1st Degree Team Walter Genereux 389 6239 

Council Programme Directors Appointed  

Programme Director Phil Healey 544 2867 

Membership Director Michael Gallagher 389 3250 

Church Director Thomas Penning 546 3097 

Community Director Garnet Huff 384 2001 

Council Director Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Family Director TBA  

Youth Director Dale Tuepah 389 2174 

Council Special Duties Appointed 

Bulletin Editor Aubert Pereira 634 7228 

Photographer(s) Fred Happy 
Hank Noonan 

389 9710 
389 4507 

Seminarian Liaison Val Dumais 544 2677 

    Other 

Fraternal Advisor TBA  

http://www.kofc9652.com/
mailto:aub_per13@hotmail.com
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 The Knights are now on the Service Club Info Board  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

      
[Photo:  Fred Happy] 

 

Not quite Breaking News ….. 
 
A 1

st
 Degree was held at St. Paul‟s on Wed. 28

th
 April at which five candidates took their Degree, three from 

Council 9652.  Last Newsletter (May/June 2010) the names were published, but without a photo.  Thanks to 
Hank Noonan, here are Joe, Phil, Scott. 
 

 
 

Your Brother Knights are: 
 

Joe Pacheco 
Phil Healey – (the younger) 

Scott Arnold 
 

.  Do make them welcome when you meet them at Council meetings, or elsewhere. 

 
 

Br. Al Murphy of St. Joseph‟s Council 11670 is responsible for the Knights of 
Columbus logo appearing on the Service Clubs information boards.   

These boards are situated on Princess Street near the Ambassador, and on 
Division Street near Hwy. 401 
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BIRTHRIGHT 

 

THE LIFE GIVING OPTION 

IF  YOU  ARE  PREGNANT,  OR  YOU  HAVE 

QUESTIONS?? 

IF  YOU  WOULD  LIKE  ANY  INFORMATION 

OR  ASSISTANCE 

CALL  US  **************************  WE  CARE 

613-546-5433 

 

 

   

   

Thanks to all our Sponsors.  We value your continued patronage. 


